City of Rosebud
Board of Alderman Minutes- October 12, 2021

Members Present
Mayor Shannon Grus	Alderman Kelly Kuhrts	Alderman Doug Bauer	Alderman Justin Haase	     Public Works Director Dennis Eiler	Police Chief Mason Griffith 	City Attorney Stephen Paulus City Clerk Jennifer Griffith 
Meeting called to order at 7:00pm by Mayor Grus, followed by the Pledge of Allegence.
The September Minutes were approved along with Special Variance Meeting Minutes by Alderman Haase with a second vote from Alderman Bauer.
 There was no old business to discuss. 
New Business- DA Davidson presentation went over how their program works and what they can do for the city. Motion to approve the agreement was made by Alderman Bauer and seconded by Alderman Haase. City Clerk is going to be sending them paperwork when completed.  Janet S from One Painted Girl was present and had questions about the City getting grants for lighting along Highway 50. Also, she asked about permeant crosswalks in town and how we get those. She asked who was responsible for sidewalks in front of businesses. RAEA members were present to talk about Christmas in Rosebud held Dec 4th, they will also be decorating the light polls in town the weekend after Thanksgiving. Chief Griffith will provide signs along the highway to alert traffic in town for this event. Dan Wehmeyer emailed City in regards to extending street that runs along his property in town board turned down discussion.  The Mayor will email Dan back with the Boards answer. There is not a variance meeting needed to talk about Red Brick selling alcohol, they received a letter from the church with approval. There was discussion from several business owners in regards to “pop up day” vendors needing a business license in town to help raise money for the City. The Mayor said it will be put on the agenda for future discussion.
The Collector’s Report was approved by Alderman Kuhrts and seconded by Alderman Haase. 
The Financial Report was approved and approval to pay the bills was given by Alderman Haase and seconded by Alderman Bauer.
Chief of Police Report- Chief noted that calls for service have increased in town as well as yearly reports. ATV and UTV license policy read to board with a $25 first time fee and a $15 yearly renewal fee. Chief with purchase reflective stickers with year and number on them. The City Attorney will create the ordinance.  Report was approved by Alderman Bauer and seconded by Alderman Haase. 

Public Work Director Report- Nothing to report on streets, Eilers and assistant have been jetting the water and sewer lines in town and have completed them all.  Reports were approved by Alderman Haase and seconded by Alderman Kuhrts. 
Motion to adjourn made by Alderman Kuhrts and seconded by Alderman Haase. 
